[image: image1.png]CITY OF MOSIER

eeeeee




Meeting Minutes
April 20th, 2016
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Council President Reed at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council:  Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Bill Akin, Derek Hiser
Excused:  Mayor Arlene Burns 
Absent:  Peny Wallace
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Community:  Lacy Gries (Council Applicant), Brad DeHart (ODOT), Rhonda Starling (President, MSM)

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Addition of an OLCC Temporary License Approval

	III
	Business from the Audience:  Lacy Gries, applicant for an open City Council seat, introduced herself.  She is a teacher who moved with her husband to the City of Mosier 1 year ago.  Previously they lived on Lonely Lane in the Mosier Valley.

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, 4/06/2016: Councilor Akin made a motion to approve the minutes of April 6th, 2016.  Councilor Hiser seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	March Financials:  Councilor Hiser made a motion to approve the March financial packet.  Councilor Akin seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	VI
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Highway 30 Mosier Creek Bridge Repair:
Brad Dehart (District 9 Engineer) presented the Mosier Creek Bridge Repair project to the Council.  This preservation project is scheduled for 2017.  ODOT will keep one lane open during the work, except for a few hours of one day when the workers will need to strip the asphalt.  ODOT consistently uses a very comprehensive communication strategy and will constantly update the City Council and citizens.  There will be a public meeting at the Discovery Center to allow for public questions and concerns to be addressed before the work begins.  Councilor Hiser said that his main concern about the bridge was that it blocks safe access for pedestrians, especially children walking or riding their bikes to school, to the rest of town and the school.  Brad responded that ODOT and the City of Mosier have been studying this issue for years, and that during the preservation work ODOT will also be conducting a maximum load study, which may reduce the bridge to one vehicle lane, which would allow a pedestrian lane.  ODOT will have to detach and reattach the city owned utilities, which normally is charged to the utility owner.  Brad Dehart suggested that the contractor may be able to work around the utilities in a way that wouldn’t cost the City.  He did suggest that ODOT might construct new pipe access underneath the bridge that would allow the City to relocate the utility pipes when the City is replacing them.  The City Manager had written a staff report that explained the age/state of disrepair of these 42 year old steel pipes included in the agenda packet.   

	2.
	Historic Columbia River Highway Centennial Parade:

Rhonda Starling, President of Main Street Mosier, presented the plans for a community parade on July 23rd at 3:00 pm, to follow the Antique Car Parade that will tour the entire HCRH.  She asked Council for help with this project, which includes music and a celebration of active transportation modes.  Council discussed what kind of food could be offered at the Totem Plaza.  Councilor Reed suggested that one food cart would be enough for the event and advised planning for a windy and hot day.  Council looked at the draft flyers.  Flyers will be finished soon and will go in the Mosier students’ backpacks.  


	3.
	Public Hearing: Resolution #2016-02, A Resolution amending the System Development Charge Methodology for Parks:
Councilor Reed closed the regular City Council meeting and opened the Public hearing at 7:23 pm.  She explained that this was a resolution to clarify the methodology used to calculate Parks SDCs.  She asked for public testimony regarding Resolution #2016-02, a Resolution amending the System development Charge methodology for the City’s Parks and Recreation System.  There was no testimony from the public.  Councilor Reed then closed the Public Hearing and opened the city Council meeting at 7:26 pm.

	4.
	Resolution #2016-02,  A Resolution amending the System Development Charge Methodology for Parks:  Council Decision
Councilor Reed asked for questions or discussion from Council.  There was none.  Councilor Hiser made a motion to approve Resolution #2016-02.  Councilor Akin seconded.  Motion was approved unanimously.

	5.
	Mosier Art Committee:

Councilor Reed said that there were artists in Mosier interested in joining the Mosier Art Committee, and that there was funding left over from the Mosier Centennial for downtown art that should be spent before the end of this fiscal year.  The Mosier Art Committee could release an RFP for art installations downtown that could be paid for first from these funds until gone. At that point, the art installations could be advertised on the City website or facebook page and community members could purchase them for the City as was done during the Centennial Celebration.  Councilor Reed will contact the Chair of the committee, Peny Wallace, and will set up an Art Committee meeting in the next week. 

	6. 


	OLCC Temporary License for Mosier Place event by Quincho:

Councilor Akin made a motion to approve the temporary OLCC liquor license for April 29th/30th at Mosier Place.  Councilor Hiser seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.

	VII
	Correspondence/Staff/Council Reports:  None


	VIII
	Meeting Adjourned at 7:45 pm.


Approved this 18th day of May, 2016:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Council President Emily Reed                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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